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We recognise works of this nature may cause some inconvenience and we thank you for 
your patience and understanding as we deliver this important community sports facility.

CONSTRUCTION UPDATE 14 September 2023

WORK SITE
Pedestrian access within the 
worksite is restricted during the 
project, in accordance with 
WorkSafe and OH&S practices.

COVID-19
We are working in accordance 
with Victorian Government 
COVID-19 guidelines, and within 
strict health and safety protocols.

Recap on works to date
Excitement is building (literally) as we head down the home stretch of construction at the Percy Treyvaud Memorial Park 
multipurpose sport and recreation facility. The Rob Roy Road footpath has reopened after we completed the landscaping
and lighting works. Thank you for your patience. Indoors, we’ve installed new basketball rings, put down court markings, and 
sealed it all with a final floor coating. Around the courts is tiered seating ready for the first supporters. In the pavilion, we’ve 
installed all the doors, finished the bathrooms, wired in the lighting, and laid the carpet tiles. In August, we completed 11,740 
hours. That brings our total hours worked since January 2022 to 160,340.

What to expect in the month ahead

External carpark closure
The external carpark will be closed to make way for the new 
carpark. We expect the work to take five weeks, when we’ll 
be almost at the project finishing line.

Sports courts
We’ll add four scoreboards for the indoor courts. And we’ll 
finish off the tennis courts and bowling green, ahead of 
painting and carpeting.

Pavilion
As the internal scaffolding comes down, we’ll finish 
plastering and painting the walls. Work on the upper floor 
socialising areas will continue. We’ll install and lay 
outdoor pavers, creating a communal space.

View of the new indoor sports courts
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Park and facility access
» The oval and playground areas

remain open

» Playground access will remain
throughout construction, via the Rob 
Roy Road footpath

» For everyone’s safety, we have 
fenced the construction area, and
restricted access.

Chart our progress
To see how works are progressing, 
view the site photo gallery at 
stonnington.vic.gov.au/ptmp

Working with you
ADCO is committed to minimising the
impacts of our construction works on 
local residents and the environment. 
We’ll continue to keep you updated as 
construction progresses.

If you have any questions or concerns 
about construction, please contact 
ADCO Construction:

e: ptmp@stonnington.vic.gov.au

p: 0428 802 501

Sign up for digital 
project updates

If you would prefer updates about the 
project via email, please visit 
stonnington.vic.gov.au/ptmp where 
you can sign up to the PTMP Project 
eNewsletter and have your postal 
address removed from the mailing list.

Location
Percy Treyvaud Memorial Park,
Chadstone Road, Malvern East.

Construction timeline 
February 2022 to end-2023 
(estimated two-year build).

Follow the art trail
Walk along the north side of the construction site, between Chadstone and Quentin 
roads, to view a gallery of artworks from Malvern Valley Primary School students. 
The young artists have created 240 self-portraits depicting themselves enjoying 
their favourite sport.

Then and now: our progress over the last year

Then: preparing the site in July 2022

Now: overlooking the new canopied bowling green


